HOMELESS SERVICES OVERSIGHT COUNCIL HSOC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE October 21, 2020, 1:00-3:00pm Zoom Call

MEMBERS PRESENT		MEMBERS ABSENT	STAFF & GUE	STS
Devin Drake Janna Nichols Mariam Shah Susan Funk		Scott Smith	George Solis Jessica Loran Laurel Weir Leon Shordo Lisa Howe Russ Francis	
AGENDA ITEM				CONCLUSIONS/ACTIONS
Call to Order and Introductions	Maria	m called the meeting to order at	1pm.	
2. Public Comment	None.			
3. Consent: Approval of Minutes				Susan made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Devin. All were in favor, with none opposed and no abstentions.
4. Action/Information/Discussion				
4.1. Discussion Item: Grant Updates				
4.1.1. Homeless Emergency Aid		reported that HASLO (Housing o), in partnership with ECHO (El	_	

Program (HEAP)	Organization) and People's Self Help Housing has been awarded	
	Homekey funding to acquire the Motel 6 in Paso Robles. At the	
Update	end of October, Paso Robles City Council will vote on	
	transferring HEAP (Homeless Emergency Aid Program) funds	
	over to support this project. The majority of funds used by	
	HASLO will be used to install kitchenettes. The current timeline is	
	for the sale of the property to close on November 10, and to	
	have 50% occupancy of housing and shelter units by the middle	
	of February. A portion of units will be set aside for homeless	
	people. There are 120 units total in the hotel, though not all will	
	be converted to bedrooms as some will be converted to	
	kitchenettes. ECHO are anticipating they will provide 40 units of	
	non-congregate emergency shelter.	
	CAPSLO (Community Action Partnership of San Luis Obispo)'s	
	HEAP-funded project (a medically assisted withdrawal facility	
	and detox center) is expected to be live by the end of 2021. The	
	County is working to finalize the contract, now that the Mental	
	Health Advisory Board has voted to provide funding to support	
	this project. The facility will provide around 8-12 beds, mostly for	
	short stays.	
4.1.2. Homeless Housing,	Janna shared that 5CHC (5Cities Homeless Coalition) is looking to	
Assistance and	use around \$400-450k in HHAP (Homeless, Housing, Assistance	
Prevention (HHAP)	and Prevention) funds to carry out renovations to their facility.	
Program Update	The State has confirmed that their project could be considered	
	eligible, as long as there is a shelter component involved, which	
	outlasts the warming center opening period. 5CHC are	
	proposing to create a non-congregate emergency shelter facility	
	consisting of a number of small huts, similar to projects that	
	exist in other counties. Janna has approached the City of Grover	
	Beach about using PLHA (Permanent Local Housing Allocation)	

	funds for this, and is also looking at CDBG-CV (Community Development Block Grant – Coronavirus) funding to support Rapid Rehousing and Homeless Prevention activities so that money intended for these activities can be reallocated. The current timeline involves moving into the facility on January 31. The HEAP award provides enough money for repairs to the roof and windows. The huts will not be on the property. Three locations are currently being explored. The number of huts set up will depend on the location. Huts will cost \$8-10k per unit, depending on size; some are single occupancy while some are large enough that two people will be able to occupy them while social distancing. Huts do not include bathrooms, so separate portable bathroom units will also need to be set up, at around \$30k per unit.	
4.1.3. Discussion Item: California Emergency Solutions and Homelessness Grant (CESH) Update	Laurel shared that the County has put out the Request for Proposals (RFP) for the 2019 round of CESH (California Emergency Solutions and Housing) funding. The application deadline is October 27. These will be reviewed and recommendations brought to the next full HSOC meeting. The County will also bring a recommendation to HSOC about the 2018 CESH funds that were going to be used for upgrades to the HMIS (Homeless Management Information System). As HUD is not supporting efforts to upgrade HMIS during the pandemic, he County will propose uses for the remaining funds (leaving aside from the portion already allocated to updating the 10 Year Plan). This represents around \$50k in funding.	
4.1.4. Discussion Item: California Emergency Solutions Grant (CA	Laurel reported that the County has heard from the State about the 2 nd tranche of ESG-CV (Emergency Solutions Grant – Coronavirus) funding. Around \$5m will be available to be administered by DSS (Department of Social Services), in addition	

ESG) Update	to the \$6m that Planning (Department of Planning & Building) already has in ESG-CV funding. Planning's RFP for their ESG-CV allocation has already been released. The deadline was October 23, but this has been pushed back to December 17 after HUD (Department of Housing & Urban Development) released new guidance. The new guidance states that if an organization uses ESG-CV funding to acquire or renovate a property for temporary shelter, they would need to pay HUD back in January 2022. DSS is working on their application to the State for their ESG-CV allocation, and the RFP will follow. This allocation cannot be used for homelessness prevention. A challenge with the funding is that 20% must be expended by July 31, 2021. Another new element to the funding is a focus on equity by ethnicity and race, including the involvement of groups representing underserved populations in decision making, and cultural sensitivity in service provision. County Public Health has also been focusing on racial equity in regard to the pandemic, and have been doing active outreach to different populations. DSS and Public Health are looking at opportunities to work together. The Committee discussed local organizations that DSS could reach out to, including SLOLAF (San Luis Obispo Legal Assistance Foundation) and SLO Undocusupport Coalition.	
4.1.5. Discussion Item: Continuum of Care (CoC) Grant Update	George reported that HUD has still not made a determination for the 2020 allocation of the CoC (Continuum of Care) grant. There are suggestions that the 2019 allocation will be renewed without a competition, but this has not yet been confirmed.	
	Related to the CoC grant, HUD generally requires a full PIT count every two years. There are suggestions that the 2021 count will involve only a head count, which may be carried out over more	

	than one night, and will not involve not the usual survey. More guidance is expected in the next month.	
4.2. Discussion Item: COVID-19 Update		
4.2.1. Discussion Item: COVID-19 Grant updates	Discussed above, in item 4.1.4.	
4.2.1.1. Discussion Item: Racial Equity	Discussed above, in item 4.1.4.	
4.2.2. Discussion Item: Situational update	Laurel reported that the County is now observing low levels of COVID activity among the homeless population. There was a small outbreak among clients at CAPSLO (Community Action Partnership of San Luis Obispo). All cases were asymptomatic.	
4.3. Discussion Item: Update on County Budget	Laurel reported that the County is facing a large deficit as a result of the pandemic and its economic impact. The Board of Supervisors asked departments to make cuts to their General Fund supported programs. The 70 Now program will be impacted, reducing the number of beds by 5 (so it is now known as the 65 Now program). Devin clarified that DSS is a low user of General Fund money, and Homeless Services (within DSS) is a heavy user of General Fund support; this was a difficult decision to make, but TMHA's (Transitions Mental Health Association) funding has actually remained level, not been cut. TMHA had requested more funding to retain 70 beds, as costs had risen. Instead, DSS is providing the same level of funding, which now supports 65 beds.	

4.4. Discussion Item: Warming Centers	Laurel reported that DSS has met with Public Health and the Warming Centers to discuss recommended practices and what will help with distancing within the centers. Janna reported that 5CHC (5Cities Homeless Coalition) no longer has space for a warming center, due to incompatible activities happening at the church, i.e. too many people using the space during the day. Susan reported that the Atascadero warming center has moved from the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer to the Community Church of Atascadero, and management has switched from TFS (Transitional Food & Shelter) to ECHO (El Camino Homeless Organization). Janna reported that the safe parking program for women and children, at the church in South County, has had volunteers providing on site monitoring for the first 30 days. 5CHC has provided referrals for case managed clients to participate. Several have been accepted and are now staying there.	
4.5. Discussion Item: Committee Reports	Janna reported that the Finance & Data Committee met and are working on issues around privacy, notification, approval, and HMIS (Homeless Management Information System) data entry. Devin reported that the Services Coordinating Committee met, and there was nothing to bring forward to this meeting. Susan reported that a working group of the Encampment Committee (the Alternatives to Encampment working group) is finalizing recommendations which will be ready at the next full Encampment Committee meeting.	

5. Future Discussion/Report Items	None.	
6. Next Meeting Date: December 16, 2020		
7. Adjournment	Mariam adjourned the meeting at 2:40pm.	